Como Woodland Outdoor Classroom Advisory Committee

March 9, 2009. 7-8:45PM at Como Streetcar Station in D. 10 office. 

Summary meeting minutes.  

 
Attendees: Bryan Murphy, Matt Schmitt, Deb Robinson, Susan Jane Cheney, Teri Heyer, Adam Robbins, Lisa Held, Josh Leonard, Sharon Shinomiya, Sehoya Cotner, Ann Heyer, Joan McKearnan.


CIB and master plan subject:
Bryan Murphy, City Landscape Architect, presented a completed CWOC Master Plan with cost estimates (something that those of us who are working on CIB and LCCMR grants needed to do our proposals and presentations). We went over the phases of the plan.  Bryan brought a limited number of bound copies (we should get this electronically and/or get a link show we can display the plan on our website).  *Deb, Jennifer, Matt will do March 30 CIB Taskforce presentation (27 taskforce members were present, went well – we think, waiting for CIB ranking to be tallied.)  *Adam brought up making the Kilmer Fireplace into a chimney swift nesting tower if CIB funding not successful – Deb said that our CIB proposal is asking for a functioning fireplace restoration (historical).  *Deb asked for Advisors who live in Dist. 10 to attend March 17 meeting to vote for our CIB proposal to give it a better rating, Deb will present at this meeting (we got the #1 rating).  *Deb asked Advisors to send her Letters-of-support to accompany our CIB proposal (Josh, SJ, Sharon wrote letters).

Capacity grants & fiscal agent subject:   Sehoya is working with Leah Johnson on 3 capacity building grants for CWOC.  Dist. 10 had been the first choice as fiscal agent for this effort (Dist. 10 did not seem have the resources or the will to serve in this capacity at this time).  Adam suggested the St. Paul Parks & Rec Conservancy – at the end of May they will have a tax number.  Deb said we should get her revised PPshow onto website, (Matt converted PPshow low res photos for this purpose – Jennifer posted it online).


LCCMR proposal subject:  Deb brought RFP guideline handouts to discuss what priority we should pursue (Environmental Education ended up being the priority on our draft proposal).  Adam suggested, and we agreed, to use the Master Plan and it’s estimates as the basis of our proposal.  Subject of fiscal agent came up for this: City would manage this grant.  We need a Letter-of-resolution to submit w/ grant, Adam and Teri would draft this (Letter of resolution passed City Council on April 8).  Teri, Deb, Adam, Josh, Jennifer, Sehoya formed a subgroup to work on proposal.  Teri did meeting doodle for this (full subgroup met March 23 to assign areas; writing was put together April 6 by Deb, Teri, Josh; Adam got budget done April 8, Deb rewrote to fit and submitted at 5:20pm to LCCMR – we are waiting for comments from LCCMR staff, Easter Holiday stalled comment process).


Spring Events subject:  A poster of all environmental Como events involving CWOC, Dist. 10, Capitol Region Watershed Dist, Como Park Alliance was done Susan Jane and Deb helped produce and CRWD printed.  First event is Spring Parks Clean-up April 11 (we had 10 volunteers in woodland, not much trash this winter, took down two big BMX jumps).  Garlic Mustard Pull will be May 16, 8:30-2pm (Teri has trees for us to plant that day also, Meghan says that she has 25 volunteer for us that day, but that could change).  Not on poster: Field Day will be May 22; Josh has 14 AP students and he needs 7 mentors to help the kids; Chase is trying to find birding mentors for the morning, Joan volunteered to be birding mentor (Deb will be general helper again).


Misc:  Susan Jane gave a brief Como Pool Taskforce update, design open houses on March 18 and 19.  Should know more about the More Kids in the Woods grant by April.  Great River School award is still pending (we will be presenting at the school sometime in April we think).  Date set for April meeting.

Minutes prepared by Deb R.  Meeting notes by Sharon S.

